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 September 22, 2015 Newsletter
John Richardson, President called the meeting to order at 12:40 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club. Food was running late and he was trying to wait until everyone had their food before starting the meeting.
The Song: Bill Dooley
The Pledge: Jimmy Rippy
The Invocation:  Ed Hughes
A sheet was passed around for members to write in their e-mail addresses and phone numbers. Sheets were also passed around to sign up for the Installation Banquet on Tuesday, Sept 29 at 6:00 PM, cost $12.00.  There was a sign-up sheet to order a Kiwanis hat for $16.00 and a final sheet to sign up for scheduling programs for this next year.  There was a get well card for Bruce that was passed around.
John gave us the address of the new post office box.  Dues and other correspondence can be mailed there:         Richmond Kiwanis                                                                  P.O. Box 830                                                                        Richmond, MO.  64085
The Budget for 2015-2016 was discussed.  The cost of the Zeller Award, $1250 needs to be moved from 2015-2016 back to this year.  Key Club is not spending the money that is set aside for them, and we don't seem to be spending all of the money set aside for walk-in requests. We still wanted to budget that much.  Mac Proffit moved that we accept the budget and Don Kerrin seconded it.  The motion passed. The 2014-2015 projected total would be $18,690 and the proposed total for 2015-2016 would be $19,625.
Ray County Library is starting to discard their old Young Adult books.  Barb picked up about 35 books to share with High School English and Special Education classrooms.  Jerry McCarter, Bob Swafford, and Earl Sheehy placed stickers in the front of each book saying it was donated by the Ray County Library and distributed by the Richmond MO Kiwanis Club.  There will be more books to come.  They are as far as letter D in Young Adult Fiction so they have a ways to go.  Sara Seidel took some books to share at Hardin-Central and Jill Pence took some for Junior and Senior English at Richmond HS.  Barb Dooley took books for Sophomore English, Freshman English, and Special Education at Richmond HS as well as a few books to Ideal Industries.  Bob McCorkendale was glad to receive the books for his patrons.
Jerry did the Sergeant-at-arms report. 
Bob said that the ground-breaking for the new Ford Dealership will be this Thursday, September 24 at 10:30 A.M. It will be at the land just south of Wal-mart.
Bill attended the Missouri Retired Teachers Association meeting this past week in Jefferson City, MO.  There he was awarded the MRTA Distinguished Regional Retiree of the Year 2015 for Region 2.  He received this award for his contributions to public education including eMINTS, in-services for staff, substitute elementary principal, and setting up the programs Scholastic Reading Counts and Study Island for student use.  He is Past-President of the Missouri Retired Teachers Association Region 2, and presently serves as the Legislative Representative.  He is also serving children through his Kiwanis Membership in Richmond as the Past-President, and the current Lt. Governor for Division 3.  He helped   with   Terrific Kids at the Sunrise Building, the Dictionary Project for third graders, the 150th Anniversary of the Battle of Albany, and Trick-or -Treat Street.  He continues to serve "The Children of the World." Congratulations Bill!
Linda invited us to attend a Music Show at the Eagleton Center.  It will be held Saturday, September 26 at 6:00 P.M.  People should start arriving at 5:00 P.M. and bring their own instruments. Some food will be provided.
Barb told about Trivia Night September 19, 2015 in North Kansas City.  Forty people were in attendance and each participant paid $20.00.  The room at the hotel was donated.  The Kiwanians served vegetables, dip, cheese, crackers, tea, and water.  There were seven rounds of 10 questions.  The winning team got $10.00 each, and the second place team got a cash prize.  Profits went to their backpack program.
Sara won the 50/50.

The meeting was adjourned by John.
There will be no noon meeting on Tuesday, Sept. 29!
Upcoming events: 
September 29th:  Tuesday.  Richmond Kiwanis Fall Banquet and Installation of Officers for 2015-16.  6:00 pm.  Shirkey's 19th Hole.                            October 31st: Trick-or-Treat Street

See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info.






